[image: image1.png]Conferencia Regional sobre Migracion
Regional Conference on Migration







Report on the Selection Process for the

Position of Coordinator of the Technical Secretariat (TS)

17 June, 2014
During the Meeting of the Regional Consultation Group on Migration (RCGM) held in San Jose, Costa Rica, 18-19 November, 2013, it was reported that the contract of Mr. Oliver Bush, as Coordinator of the RCM Technical Secretariat, would end by July 31st, 2014. For this reason, the selection process to hire his successor was started.

To begin the process, the Technical Secretariat sent a communication including the vacancy notice and the Terms of Reference on February 10th, 2014, giving a deadline to submit applications before April 30th. The TS also gave a deadline until April 25th for Member Countries wishing to participate in the selection process.
As a result, six applications of nationals from Costa Rica, El Salvador and Guatemala were received. All applications were shared with the countries part of the Selection Committee, namely, the Troika of the RCM (Costa Rica and Nicaragua) and those countries that expressed their wish to participate in the process (Canada, the United States, Guatemala and Mexico).
As a result of two conference calls (May 26th and June 4th), this Committee evaluated the applications and determined that four of the candidates were eligible and would be interviewed. Therefore, these four candidates were interviewed on June 10th and June 12th. 
Only one of the four candidates didn’t get the minimum mark of 65 points (Celia Medrano); all other candidates demonstrated wide knowledge of and experience in matters related to migration at both administrative and project coordination levels with governments and the civil society. The average score given by the Committee to each candidate is as follows: Freddy Montero, 92.8; Ernesto Nosthas, 77.8; and Luis Alonso Serrano, 77. 

The Committee determined that, even though the three people have the required profile, as a result from the interviews and performance of each participant during the Committee’s evaluation, the most suitable person to substitute Mr. Oliver Bush in the position, and who got the highest score in the evaluation is Mr. Freddy Montero.
In this sense, all RCM Member Countries are hereby informed that the final appointment of Mr. Montero is now subject to the final sanction by the Vice-Ministers of the RCM, who must make a decision during the XIX Vice-Ministerial Meeting, to be held on June 26 and 27, 2014. 
Once the Vice-Ministerial decision is made official, the Presidency Pro-Témpore will ask IOM to formalize the hiring process of Mr. Montero as soon as possible; he will be asked to meet with the outgoing Coordinator for three or four days and guarantee an adequate transition.
As an agreement from the two conference calls of the Selection Committee, it was determined that, in case of any non-favorable reaction from one or more Vice-ministers from Member Countries, it will be put into their consideration the person with the second highest score in the selection process and the aforementioned steps would be followed.  
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